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Important dates for your diary 

Event 

18.09.24 Reception celebration day at 1:30pm 

19.09.24 Year 1 phonics and reading workshop at 9:05am 

25.09.24 Year 1 celebration day at 9:00am 

30.09.24 Year 2 parent workshop at 9:05am 

03.10.24 Reception phonics and reading workshop at 9:05am 

07.10.24 Year 6 secondary school application meeting at 9:05am 

07.10.24 Parents’ evening 

08.10.24 Parents’ evening 

14.10.24 Year 5 parent workshop 

17.10.24 Year 3/4 parent workshop 

21.10.24 Year 6 parent workshop 



Welcome back! 
It has been great to welcome back all of the amazing Keyworth children and to welcome for the 
first time our new starters! We look forward to working with our families in providing the best 
possible learning experiences and outcomes for your child/ren.  
 
School times and gates 
As a reminder: 
 
➢ The school bell rings at 8:57am so that children can be ready for a prompt start to their 

learning at 9:00am; 
➢ Doddington and Gaza Street gates open at 8:45am at the start of the school day. 

Parents/carers should drop their children off at the gate and not come into the 
playground – this is to ensure learning can start as soon as possible. If your child in is 
Nursery, Reception or Year 1, I would advise that you drop your child off at Gaza Street gate 
so that you can see them go straight to their classroom. All other children will wait in the 
playground until the bell goes at 8:57am; 

➢ Should the children be hungry in the morning, the school provides a bagel station in the 
playground where they can grab a bite to eat. We additionally have breakfast stations in 
Nursery, Reception and Year 1; 

➢ School finishes at 3:30pm. Doddington and Gaza Street gates open at 3:15pm and 
parents/carers can come into the playground to collect their child/ren.  

➢ Faunce Street gate should not be used at the end of the school day as this is a legal 
requirement agreed between Southwark Council and local residents. 

➢ Should parents/carers wish to speak to their child/ren’s class teacher/s, they can do so at 
the end of the school day or by making an appointment via the school office. 

 
Thank you in advance for your support in relation to these arrangements. 
 
Safeguarding - reporting a child absent 
If your child is going to be absent from school on any given day, you should call the school office 
and provide a reason by 9:00am each day. If your child is absent on consecutive days, you still 
need to call the school office every day that they are absent. Please note that, if we are unable 
to contact you, this could result in senior leaders having to undertake a home visit for 
safeguarding reasons. 
 
Reading at home 
As I have said on numerous occasions, if there is something that parents/carers can do at home 
that will really help their child/ren with their learning, it is to ensure that they read every day. 
Parents/carers will be receiving a reading record book which needs to be signed when your 
child/ren has/have read. In school, the children will receive rewards. I have asked school staff 
to monitor their class’ home reading and to communicate with parents/carers either when 
reading may not be taking place or not frequently enough. 
 
Communication between home and school 
Our main form of informing parents/carers about what is going on in school will be done via 
email. Please ensure that you check your emails regularly and then read any letters/newsletters 
that we send. Additionally, should your contact details change, please inform the school office. 
 
The school office is open between 8:00am and 4:00pm daily, and office staff can be contacted 
via phone, email or in person. 
 
The newsletter is sent home every Friday. To ensure better communication, parents/carers 
need to ensure that they are doing their part by reading it regularly. 
 
 



Vision and Values 
This half-term we will be focusing on our Vision and Values in our KS1/KS2 themed assemblies 
and as a discussion session in class. 
 

 



School uniform and water bottles 
Please ensure that all school uniform and water bottles are labelled with your child/ren’s 
name/s and class/es so that any lost items can be easily returned to their owner. 
 
Is my child too ill for school? 
We know that sometimes our children cannot come to school because they are really unwell - 
and that's the right thing to do for them and other children. Medical advice is clear however 
that children with mild illness will often be well enough to attend - for example, if they have a 
cough or cold without a temperature. The NHS guidance Is my child too ill for school? is 
designed to support parents/carers in their decision-making about mild illness. The document 
can be found below and used to support you when deciding whether your child is too unwell to 
attend school: 
 
Is my child too ill for school? (NHS) 
 

Why is regular attendance so important? 
 

Being in school every day that it is open is important to your child’s 
achievement, wellbeing and their wider development. 

 
Evidence shows that the students with the highest attendance 

throughout their time in school gain the best GCSE and A-Level results. 
 
Here’s what the data shows: 
 
o Pupils with higher attainment at KS2 and KS4 had lower levels of absence over the key 

stage compared to those with lower attainment. 
 

o Among pupils with no missed sessions over KS2, 83.9% achieved the expected standard 
compared to 40.2% of pupils who were persistently absent. 

 
o Among pupils with no missed sessions over KS4, 83.7% achieved grades 9 to 4 in English and 

maths compared to 35.6% of pupils who were persistently absent. 
 
(The Education Hub, Department for Education) 
 

 
Support for families 1 – SEND Saturday Sports Club 
At the end of this newsletter are posters containing information about a SEND Saturday Sports 
Club, run by The PE and School Sports Network (they work with Keyworth). 
 
Support for families 2 – FREE girls’ football training 
There is FREE weekly girls’ football training at Burgess Park. Click on the link below for further 
information and to register for a place: 
 
Wild Cats and Squad Girls football training 
 
Support for families 3 – FREE cycling training and group rides 
Southwark are offering FREE cycling training and group rides for children and their families. 
Click on the link below for further information and to register: 
 
FREE cycling training and group rides 
 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://explore-education-statistics.service.gov.uk/find-statistics/the-link-between-absence-and-attainment-at-ks2-and-ks4
https://www.lpessn.org.uk/page/?title=Weetabix+Wildcats+and+Squad+Girls+Centre&pid=91
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/transport-and-roads/sustainable-travel/training/free-cycling-lessons?utm_name=Children&utm_content=Cycling&utm_medium=Email


Support for families 4 – FREE employment support 
Southwark Works is a FREE employment service for anyone living in Southwark. They offer a 
range of support and training opportunities. Click on the link below for further information: 
 
Southwark Works 
 
Support for families 5 – Southwark adult learning courses 
Southwark Council offer a range of FREE and paid courses to its residents. These range from 
developing skills in English, Maths and Computing, to arts, childcare and family sessions. Click 
on the link below for further information: 
 
Southwark adult learning courses 

 
I would like to wish you and your family a wonderful weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 

https://southwarkworks.com/?utm_name=Jobs&utm_medium=Email
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/adult-learning/our-courses


 
 
 



 
 


